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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE                                      FOR INFORMATION CONTACT:
                                                                             Tammi Schone - (605) 352-1102 

TOWN OF COLTON RECEIVES FEDERAL FUNDING IN THE AMOUNT OF $222,000
Funds to Assist With Street Repairs
(Colton, South Dakota – September 21, 2006)  The United States Department of Agriculture Rural Development has approved a community facility direct loan in the amount of $222,000 to the City of Colton.  The funding will be used to repair, reconstruct and resurface a centrally located street in Colton.  

“Enhancements made to a rural community’s infrastructure improves the quality of life for individuals in the area and increases the potential for future growth.  USDA Rural Development takes pride in working with the local leadership to make advancements that support community beautification. ” said Acting State Director Tim B. Potts.  
The City of Colton has two blocks of street that are in bad shape and the current water lines located in the area have posted health and safety concerns.  The federal funding will be leveraged with a state contribution of $88,146 and an applicant contribution of $39,854 to upgrade the storm sewer, water main, sanitary sewer and resurface the street.  This street is the backbone of the Colton business community, is a farm-to-market street during harvest and provides primary access to the Colton Park.  
“This project has needed to be done for quite some time.  We appreciate that Rural Development was able to help with the financing of this project and was able to get the funding available within the short time span we were working with.  Our city council and finance officer have spent a lot of time exploring all aspects of funding this project and we feel that we have accomplished our goals,” said Dian Hoven, Mayor of Colton.
USDA Rural Development Area Director Trace Davids, Rural Development Manager Kevin Strickler and Rural Development Specialist Diane Sieperda also attended the event.  USDA Rural Development has ten offices in the state that assist rural communities.  Office locations include the state office in Huron, along with area offices in Aberdeen, Huron, Mitchell, Pierre, Rapid City, Sioux Falls, Sturgis, Watertown, and Yankton.

USDA Rural Development’s mission is to deliver programs in a way that will support increasing economic opportunity and improve the quality of life of rural residents.  As a venture capital entity, Rural Development provides equity and technical assistance to finance and foster growth in homeownership, business development, and critical community and technology infrastructure.  Further information on rural programs is available at a local USDA Rural Development office or by visiting USDA’s web site at http://www.rurdev.usda.gov.
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